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Hungarian FM Society 
 

21st April 2010 
           
        
Dear Joszef 
 
On behalf of the British Institute of Facilities Management, I would like to thank you 
for your contribution as a speaker at this year’s annual conference, held in London.  
 
We really appreciate the time and effort that you have put into preparing for the 
event and contributing to its success. We would like to thank you in particular for 
taking the time to give your presentation on both days, which succeeded in giving 
our delegates more flexibility to hear from more speakers. 
 
The parallel sessions successfully provided delegates with in-depth presentation 
and discussion on a variety of topics on the world that FM operates in, and 
instigated further discussion among participants during the networking breaks and 
the gala dinner. 
 
We do hope that you were able to enjoy more of the conference and to make some 
good contacts, both old and new. 
 
If you have any feedback on the event this would be most welcome as we always 
seek to improve the experience and benefits of our hosts, speakers, sponsors and 
delegates 
 
Once again, thank you very much for your contribution and we look forward to 
another opportunity to work with you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

  (pp) 

 
Stephen Bennett 
Strategy Director 
British Institute of Facilities Management 
 
Email:  Stephen.Bennett@bifm.org.uk 
Tel:      0845 058 1356 
Web:   http://www.bifm.org.uk 
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